
We had a great celebration of the Feast of Saint 
Augustine. It was wonderful to see parishioners 
coming together in prayer, love and sharing. The 
weather, too, was pleasant. I want to thank all 
those who worked behind the scenes, the members 
of the parish Pastoral Council, especially the presi-
dent Courtney Redis and  all the members of the 
parish staff; our minister coordinator, Karen Glen, 
made sure that all the activities were well organ-
ized. There were also members from the Finance 
Committee and other committees present. Thank 
you to all.  

 

Devastating Flood in Kerala, India  
Many parishioners have been asking me about 

the flood situation in south India. The monsoon 
rains have caused great destruction and suffering 
to the people of Kerala in India. Some parts of the 
state received 160% more rain than the average 
rainfall. It caused massive landslides; flood waters 
have inundated towns and cities across the state. 
More than 400 people are reported to have died 
and, as the waters recede, the numbers are likely 
to go up. Many animals, too, died in this great dev-
astation. It has been a flood of apocalyptic propor-
tions! 

It is the biggest calamity that has befallen the 
state since the great flood of 1924. We would like to 
reach out and help the people 

The flood has rendered about a million people 
homeless and they are now in relief camps.  Most 
people have lost everything. To make matters 
worse, they do not have insurance. All sorts of in-
frastructures, like water supplies, roads, electricity, 
etc. are disrupted. There is a serious danger of dis-
ease outbreaks. 

We hope to reach out and help these people 
who are in real need. 

 
******       ******            ******          ****** 
Congratulations to all our parishioners. We have 

raised over $10,000 for the refugee co-sponsorship 
program. Thank you for your great generosity. 

Book Club  
Our book club will be starting during the first 

week of September ï on Tuesday September 4
th
 at 

1:00 PM and on September 7
th
 at 7:00 PM. There 

are about twenty six members who have signed up 
so far. Anyone else wanting to join is most wel-
come. The book we are reading is the Apostolic Ex-
hortation of Pope Francis, Gaudete et Exsultate 
(Rejoice and Be Glad). 

Father  Augustine. 

ω ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘ aŀǎǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ω 
Saturday Vigil: 5 p.m. 

Sunday Eucharist: 8 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 6 p.m. 

ω ²ŜŜƪŘŀȅ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ω 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, 8:30 a.m. 
Communion Service: Wednesday, 8:30 a.m. 

ω {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ wŜŎƻƴŎƛƭƛŀǘƛƻƴ ω 
Saturday 4 p.m. 

Also upon request 
 

ά ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ōȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǘƻ ƭƻǾŜ IƛƳΣ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ IƛƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ IƛƳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦέ 

hŀƪƭŀƴŘΣ /ŀƭƛŦƻǊƴƛŀ                     ω ¢ǿŜƴǘȅ-ǎŜŎƻƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛƴ hǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ¢ƛƳŜω              {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нƴŘΣ  нлму  
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плл !ƭŎŀǘǊŀȊ !ǾŜ hŀƪƭŀƴŘΣ /! фпслф ω ǿǿǿΦǎǘŀǳƎǳǎǘƛƴŜƻŀƪƭŀƴŘΦŎƻƳ 
ω ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘ aŀǎǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ω 

Saturday Vigil: 5 p.m. 
Sunday Eucharist: 8 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 6 p.m. 

ω ²ŜŜƪŘŀȅ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ω 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, 8:30 a.m. 
Communion Service: Wednesday, 8:30 a.m. 

ω {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ wŜŎƻƴŎƛƭƛŀǘƛƻƴ ω 
Saturday 4 p.m. 

Also upon request 
 

ά ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ōȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǘƻ ƭƻǾŜ IƛƳΣ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ IƛƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ IƛƳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦέ 

Thank You 
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PARISH NEWS 
 

Welcome 
    If you recently moved into the neighborhood and have been attending our 

parish, we would love to invite you to pick up a registration form located on the 
table in the back of the church next to the hospitality table.  You may drop it off in 
the collection basket at your convenience.     

 

Prayer Tree 
Please join members of the Prayer Tree ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ άwƻǎŀǊȅ ŦƻǊ tŜŀŎŜέ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ  

Sunday of the month. Rosary for Peace begins at 9:15 AM , on following days    in 
2018: September 2, October 7, November 4, and December 2. 

 

Young Adults Group 
The St. Augustine Young Adults group meets every Monday at 7:30 pm in the 

church. If you are interested in receiving more information about the group, 
please email Richard Kearney at rkearney89@gmail.com 

 

aƻƳ ŀƴŘ 5ŀŘΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ 
Inviting all small children (3 and under) and their parents to join in forming a 

aƻƳ ŀƴŘ 5ŀŘΩǎ DǊƻǳǇΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǎǘŀƎŜΣ ǎƻ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ 
time has not yetg been determined.  For more information, please contact Kristine 
Smith at her email: klopez1214@gmail.com 

 

Rosary Repairs 
Is your rosary sitting in a drawer, broken and need of repair?  Contact Suzy Arn-

hart before or after the 10:30 am Mass, and she will gladly repair it free of charge. 
 

St. Augustine Parish Cookbook 
Have you enjoyed some of the special treats at the St. Augustine hospitality ta-

ble? Did you go back for more only to find that tasty bite all gone? Did you wish 
you had the recipe? We are planning to publish a St. Augustine Parish Cookbook 
and have it ready for sale at the November Harvest Craft Fair but we need your 
help. 

Please share your wonderful recipes for this publication.  We want to see a vari-
ety that mirrors the diversity of our parish. Send your family favorites, special ap-
petizers, quick meals, baked goods, tips and shopping tricks. If you liked something 
at the hospitality table, find out who made it and needle them until they submit 
the recipe. If you are not sure the recipe is appropriate, send it anyway. Let the 
foodie editors decide. 

Send your recipes in a Word format with a picture if you have one 
to wandatziemba@gmail.com.  If you prefer to submit in hard copy, bring to 
the 10:30 mass. Look for me. I am the choir member who wears cowboy boots to 
Mass. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Society, Parish Conference: 
Accepts donations of non-perishable food, bottled water.  Leave donations in 

the SVdP basket in the vestibule.  Thank You. 
 

Music Class 
Our Music Director, April McNeely is offering classes on how to read music. 

They are held on Wednesday nights from 6 pm to 7 pm in the church. 

http://www.staugustineoakland.com
mailto:saintaugustinechurch@comcast.net
mailto:raiderjenkins@att.net
mailto:wandatziemba@gmail.com
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 From the Desk of the Ministry Coordinator  

                                                       

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! ï Last weekôs 
Feast~ival in celebration of our patron St. Augustine, was a 
wonderful time as a community.  It took many hands to-
gether, but there were smiles, laughter, chatter and a whole 
lot of fun.  ñLet us live our lives so that all might see that our 
hearts are restless till they rest in thee.  Let us build your 
kingdom in truth and grace so that all might know they have 
a rightful place.ò 

 
KHAN FAMILY:  The Khan family is beginning to settle in. We 

are now prepared to start taking in kind donations.  Please check 
the bulletin board in the vestibule of the church for items that are 
needed for the family.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Karen at the parish office. 

 
FAITH FORMATION:  Registration for Faith Formation has be-

gun. Classes will begin on Sunday, September 15
th
 @ 9:10 am. 

This is Catechetical Sunday and there will be a blessing of fami-
lies and catechists at the 10:30 am Mass. Ongoing Faith Forma-
tion is an important part of raising your children in the Catholic 
Faith. Our program covers children from Kindergarten through 8

th
 

grade. Please pick up a registration form in the vestibule of the 
Church.  

 
CHILDRENôS LITURGY OF THE WORD has resumed.  This 

year we are asking all parents to fill out an information form for 
their family. Please pick one up in the back of the church and re-
turn it to Karen Glen, Ministry Coordinator, if your children are at-
tending CLW on Sunday mornings. 

 
RCIA- Are you interested in learning more about becoming a 

Catholic? Have you received the Sacraments of Baptism or First 
Holy Communion and desire Confirmation?   The Rite of Chris-
tian Initiation of Adults Inquiry has begun, but it is not too late to 
join us.  We will be taking a break for the next two weeks to enjoy 
our Feast Day celebration and the Labor Day weekend.  The next 
session will meet on Sunday, September 9

th
 following the 10:30 

am Mass. Please contact Karen 
kglen.staugustinemc@gmail.com, Jay Mitchell jwmstau-
gustine@live.com or Andy Hartzell, andyhartzell@gmail.com for 
more information. 

Blessing of the Animals  will take place the last weekend of 
September @ the 10:30 am Mass.  Please make a note now, so 
that you donôt miss out!  Tell a friend. 

                                                        

 

 
 

Ministry Calendar  

Parish Book Club is starting 

Gaudete et Exsultate (Rejoice & 

Be Glad) 

~Tuesday, September 4th @ 

1pm 

~Friday, September 7th @ 6 pm 

Childrenôs Liturgy of the 

Word  will resume on September 

9th @ 10:30 am Mass 

RCIA Inquiry -Session 5, 

(Divine Revelation) September 

9th @ 12 noon in the Rectory 

Family Faith Formation reg-

istration will begin on Sunday, 

September 15th @ 9:10 am 

Weekly Offering 
August 26th collection. $2,928 
Includes EFT.  
 

In Our Prayers 
 

Please remember in your prayers 
those who are ill:  Anita Eble, Eileen 
Powditch, Patricia Sims, Patricia 
Watkins, Danica Truchlikova, Mary 
Orgon, John Meadows, Patty Wies-
ner, Gloria Bautista 
 
And those who have died:  Arthur 
A.J. Jacob. Vivian Richardi, Eleanore 
Schamshala, Nathan Taylor, Jim Len-
non, Norma Gray, Elaine Zabriskie, 
Fr. Jim Jim Sloan, Fr. Thomas Ng. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Mass Intentions 
 

Saturday, September 1st, 2018, 5 
pm  
Elaine Zabriskie 
 

Sunday, September 2nd, 2018, 8 am 
Parishioners & Benefactors 
 

Sunday, September 2nd,  2018, 
10:30 am 
 

Sunday, September 2nd,  6 pm 
 
 
 
 
And those who have died:  Arthur 
A.J. Jacob. Vivian Richardi, Eleanore 

mailto:kglen.staugustinemc@gmail.com
mailto:jwmstaugustine@live.com
mailto:jwmstaugustine@live.com
mailto:andyhartzell@gmail.com
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 JOY OF THE GOSPEL (Our Social Justice corner):  

  
Look here for exciting opportunities to get involved in serving others in our community. ñI prefer a Church 

which is bruised, hurting and dirty because it has been out on the streets, rather than a Church which is un-
healthy from being confined and from clinging to its own security.ò Joy of the Gospel, Pope Francis #49.    

Free legal representation Catholic Charities is offering free legal representation for those interested in 
becoming U.S. citizens. Interested individuals can call 925.825.3099 to make an appointment for the 
first or third Tuesdays of each month. For more information, contact Deanna Salazar at 925.771.8254 
or dsalazar@cceb.org. Flyers in English and Spanish are available for use in parishes and other set-
tings. 

 

St. Augustine Parish Community to Co-Sponsor a Refugee Family: The Khan Family has arrived safely.  
Thank you for your generosity in donating the funds needed to help this family resettle. We will con-
tinue to update you on opportunities to provide support for the family. If you would like to be a part of 
this ministry outreach, please contact Karen at (510) 653-8631 or kglen.staugustinemc@gmail.com  

Want to get involved in helping others in our community in a very direct and substantial way? Look for 
great opportunities at the following links: 
http://www.oaklandcatholicworker.org/volunteer.html 

http://www.svdp-alameda.org/ 
 

For more information on any of our projects, please contact kglen.staugustinemc@gmail.com 

Solemnity of the Anniversary of the Dedication of a Cathedral On the tenth anniversary of the dedication of the 
Cathedral of Christ the Light, Bishop Michael Barber has declared the celebration of the Solemnity may be trans-
ferred to Sunday, Sept. 30 for the Cathedral only. All other parishes will celebrate the Solemnity, with the liturgical 
rank of Feast, on Sept. 25, as every year.  

  

  Blue Mass The annual Blue Mass will be celebrated by Bishop Barber on Sunday, October 7, at 10 a.m. at the Ca-
thedral of Christ the Light. All are welcome, but especially public servants, such as first responders 

  

The Sisters of the Holy Names are celebrating  150 years of presence  
and ministry in California. Bishop Michael Barber will preside at a Eucharistic Liturgy  
at the Cathedral of Christ the Light on Saturday, October 6, 2018 at 3:30 PM. 
A reception will follow. All are welcome.  Please RSVP to http://www.snjmca150.org/ 
  

 Diocesan Priest Retirement Benefit Trust  

On this Labor Day weekend, letôs remember our retired priests. Although they are officially retired, some 

of the 58 priests in that category are still ñlaboring in the vineyardò as chaplains, pastor emeriti, spiritual di-

rectors and more. On the weekend of Sept. 9 we will have the opportunity to contribute to the Diocesan 

Priest Retirement Benefit Trust. Prayerfully consider how you can match their generosity to the Church. 

Thanksgiving Mass for Healthcare Providers The annual Thanksgiving Mass for Healthcare Providers 

will be celebrated Sept. 29 at 10 a.m. at the Cathedral of Christ the Light, 2121 Harrison Street, Oakland. 

We encourage all who provide healthcare services, direct and administrative, to attend this multicultural 

Mass as we celebrate your energy, dedication, and generosity. A reception and mental health resources 

fair will follow the Mass. You may use these flyers, in English and Spanish, to promote the event. 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 

For Adults:   Which words of Jesus provide the most inspiration for the Christian work that you do? 
 

For Children:  How do you welcome the words of Jesus into your heart? 

http://www.oaklandcatholicworker.org/volunteer.html
http://www.svdp-alameda.org/
http://www.snjmca150.org/
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